
From: Holland, Bryan <Bryan.Holland@nema.org>  
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2024 9:20 AM 
To: Bigelow, Joe <Joe.Bigelow@myfloridalicense.com> 
Cc: Madani, Mo <Mo.Madani@myfloridalicense.com> 
Subject: RE: Upcoming Electrical TAC meeting availability 
 
 

 
 
  
Good Morning Gentlemen, 
 
In preparation for our ETAC meeting on Wednesday, I would like to share the following 
comments on the cost impact estimates for 2023 NEC changes: 
 

 FR-9628 to 210.12(A) on page 376 is a bit of an issue for the TAC. The exemption 
sunsets on 1/1/25 well before the 2023 NEC will go into effect in Florida. However, 
the first draft of the 2026 NEC will make the exception permanent and extend the 
exception to dwelling garages and dwelling accessory buildings. If this first revision 
survives the second draft, a TIA will likely be issued to reflect this change in the 2023 
NEC. The ETAC should have an open conversation on the impact of TIAs and how 
they should be incorporated in adoption of the 2023 NEC with the 9th edition FBC. 

 

 SR-8090 to 210.52(C) on page 378 will be a decrease in cost as NO receptacles will 
be required for island and peninsular countertops and work surfaces.   
 

 FR-7870 to 314.24(C) on page 404 will not be an increase in cost as it only impacts 
the choice of boxes that can be used with side entries and the manufacturer of 
boxes that choose to include side entries. The code does not require the use of 
boxes with side entries. 
 

 FR-7851 to 551.40(D) on page 450 was further modified by SR-8708 which now 
requires the listed grounding monitor interrupter to be installed by the RV 
manufacturer and not as a field-installable option so there is no direct installation 
cost. 

 
Overall, I find the report to be rather comprehensive and well-done. The above items are 
not a deal-breaker, so I will be prepared to vote in approval of the report at conclusion of 
our meeting.  
 
TAKE CARE, 
 
Bryan 



 

 
Bryan P. Holland, MCP, CStd. 
Managing Director, Technical Field Representatives 
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